
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Kia Ora te Whānau!  
Welcome back to the third school term to our returning families and welcome to Bayswater School all of our new families and 
children visiting from overseas.   
 

This week’s newsletter is mainly filled with all the exciting things which happened at the end of last term!   
 

Season Share 
We had another wonderful seasonal share with the community coming together to donate items no longer needed and pick up some 
‘new to me’ bits and pieces.  Many thanks to everyone who helped to make this possible – by donating pre-loved goods, helping to 
sort, staffing the share and making teas and coffees.  A special thank you goes to Bridget Swan who organised the whole thing! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Musical Performances 
Kaia Schneebeli and Ewan Wilson performed at the Peninsula Music Festival and  
Iona Mackenzie-Clark played at a concert at Ronald McDonald House Grafton Mews, in which the  
14 performers raised $631.30 for the charity.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
kawanga whare    (house opening ceremony) 

25th July 2017    

DATES TO REMEMBER SCHOOL ROLL 234 
 

Friday 28th July EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text and delivered today. 

Monday 31st July Sushi orders collected from the office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Wednesday 2nd August Whanau Puna Trip to Maritime Museum 

Thursday 3rd August Peninsula Choir Festival at Belmont Primary School 

Tuesday 1st August Subway orders collected from the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Wednesday 9th August Peninsula Dance Festival at Belmont Intermediate School. 

Friday 11th August Movie Night – Disney’s hit film Zootopia!  PG rated.  Child ticket $5, Family ticket $10 

Wednesday  30th August Book Week - Annual Big Breakfast. 

Friday 1st September Book Week Character Parade – Fairytales and Fantasies 

Friday 1st September Great, Grands and Whanau Morning Tea. 

 



One Hundred Days of School 
Whānau Puna (the Junior School) celebrated 100 days of school.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Road Safety Update 
Following on from the Bayswater Avenue Safety 
Meeting, children from Whānau Kokoru (the Senior 
School) all wrote submissions for the Auckland 
Transport Lake Road Consultation. Here they are 
before posting their letters at the end of last term. This 
was a great example of teachers Linda and Amy using 
an authentic purpose to inspire the children’s writing.  
 

Don’t forget, that as part of our own effort to improve 
the safety of our children, they are now required to 
wear a helmet when using any wheels to and from 
school – including bikes, skateboards and scooters.  
One family has kindly donated two spare helmets so if 
your child does not yet have a helmet, feel free to pop 
in to my office to see if one of them fits.  
 

Raeburn House Workshop 
In response to the growing number of children and youth experiencing anxiety, Raeburn House is offering a course, running 
over two sessions, for parents of children who are experiencing this issue.  The course is on Monday 21 August and Monday 
28 August from 6pm to 8.30pm at the Norman King Building in Northcote Central (just at the back of the Northcote Library – 
enter via the Countdown Carpark).  There is a small charge for the five hours of contact time ($50 single, $70 couple). 
 

Term 3 - Kids Yoga at Bayswater School 
Many thanks to Purnima for offering to run children’s yoga classes with all proceeds being donated towards the senior 
children’s camp fund.  
 

Kids are born Yogis! They have pure hearts, immense joy and bundles of energy.  Yoga teaches children to harness these 
traits and to connect with their breath, express themselves and gain confidence.  Kids Yoga classes start at Bayswater School 
on Monday 31st July 2017at 3:25pm.  Classes last 45 minutes and will take place every Monday for five weeks in Room 4B. 
Advance payment for five weeks is $50 – only 10 spaces!  All money is going towards the School Camp fund.  Contact 
Purnima on 021 020 00016 or Janelle on 021 625 454.  If your child needs a yoga mat please mention when booking. 

Namaste � Lindsay Child / Principal/Tumuaki 

  



Belmont Intermediate School - Enrolments 2018 
 

Information evening: 27th July 2017, 7:00 pm in the School Hall.  Parents and caregivers are invited to attend an information 
evening to learn more about Belmont Intermediate School and what we offer. No pre-registration is required. 
 

Open day tours:   7th August 2017, 11:30am – School Hall 9th August 2017, 9am – School Hall 
 

We welcome all prospective parents, caregivers and students to attend our open day tours to see our school in action. The 
tours will provide you with an opportunity to see our programmes and facilities first hand.  For more information please see our 
website: http://www.belmontint.school.nz/enrolment-bis/  
 

Homestay Accommodation Wanted 
 

We currently have an international family looking for homestay accommodation.   
 

The family consists of a Mother, daughter (3 years old) and son Jae Hyun Lee (8 years old).  They are willing to share one 
room if necessary and are looking to experience Kiwi culture. 
 

If you are able to help with either of these accommodation requests please email Fiona at admin@bayswater.school.nz 
 

 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdaBirthdaBirthdaBirthday y y y to…to…to…to…  

Isablla Brodie (7) and Kahuao Hall (10). 
We hope you both have loads of fun celebrating your birthday with family and friends. 

 
A warm Bayswater welcome to new entrants Tilon Malmgren, Jonathan Dipple, Jayden Hewitt, Lola 
Robertson, Lily Merkens, Clae Schmidhalter-Ward and Sky Byers who joined us in room 7 and new students 
Aurora Grace-Davis in room 3 and Nevaeh Karanui Naiki in room 4.   
 

Recycle your Old Mobile Phone 
Send your old mobile phones along to school, so they can be recycled.  A box is in the main foyer to collect the phones. 

 

Scheme recycling agent Swapkit New Zealand collects and sorts the phones into 
those which can be re-used and those which are end-of-life. Reusable phones are 
sold by tender overseas while end–of–life phones are deconstructed, 
commoditised and their components used to create other products. 
 

“Sustainable Coastlines is proud to partner with this fantastic scheme which 
provides critical funding for the delivery of the Love Your Water programme. 
Together through this new partnership we will reduce waste sent to landfills, save 
valuable materials and energy, and help to look after New Zealand’s waterways, 
says Sustainable Coastlines Co-Founder and CEO, Sam Judd. 
 

Supported by the Enviro group 2017 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



Congratulations to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday 7th July  for:- 
 

Room 1 Dominic being a positive role model in Ruma Tahi and thinking about the hauora of other children, 
especially during Keeping Ourselves Safe. 

 Cayleigh showing maturity and making valuable contributions to class discussions during Keeping 
ourselves safe. Ka Pai!" 

Room 2 Riley-Grace  wearing your korowai and showing hauora and personal excellence in your learning. 
 Jemah a well-written submission to Auckland Transport to have your say about the proposed changes 

on Lake Road.  
Room 3 Ruby-Ann demonstrating passion during art. You allow your creativity to flow and produce a high standard 

of work. Well done Ruby-Ann! 
 Jeff demonstrating personal excellence in class. You have been focused and engaged during 

reading and maths. I enjoyed your  retelling of Cinderella! Keep up the great work Jeff!  
Room 4 George showing hauora during Te Reo Tuatahi, spontaneously encouraging others, while being an 

active participant himself. 
 Leo  demonstrating leadership, taking the initiative to organise and explain to the class how to play 

an outdoor Matariki game learnt about during reading. 
Room 5 George demonstrating resilience and perseverance as he works to modify and improve his Lego fidget 

spinners and fidget cubes - tūmeke! 
 Hayley demonstrating resilience and hauora as she negotiated a tricky situation with a friend - he whetū 

koe! 
Room 6 Alex being a super helper this week in class - thank you for the support. 
 Luca contributing to whole class discussions around keeping ourselves safe. 
Room 7&8 Chase working hard to achieve personal excellence by focussing on his learning. 
 Esme displaying personal excellence by always being organised and ready for learning. 
Room 9 Juno being enthusiastic and focused during learning pathways this term. You have experimented with 

different techniques and produced some wonderful art.  
 Gretta-Rose being enthusiastic and focused during learning pathways this term. You have experimented with 

different techniques and produced some wonderful art.  
Room 10 Tamati-John  demonstrating resilience and managing his distractions in order to write several complete 

sentences.  
 Nicolas  demonstrating empathy and looking after a friend's hauora when she was sad. 

 
 

 
  



Community Notices 
 

Young at Art 
After School Art Classes (5yrs-15yrs) are open for bookings.  
Available in Beach Haven and lots of other venues across Auckland.  
Inspire and encourage your young creative while they have fun 
learning technique and theory along the way.  For more information 
and bookings or to talk to us about a FREE TRIAL please check out 

www.youngatart.co.nz or email: admin@youngatart.co.nz 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Kids Yoga & Yoga Flow 
Wonderfully creative classes for ages 4 to 13yrs WEDs from 2nd Aug, Devonport - Info & bookings, trial class 
www.YOGIKIDS.co.nz  Thursday at 4pm, 5-9yrs in Takapuna!  
  



 
  



 


